




 

25 May 2022 
 
 
Kevin Nassif 
Chief Operating Officer 
Holdmark Group 
Suite 2/2-4 Giffnock Avenue 
MACQUARIE PARK  NSW  2113 
 
Dear Mr Nassif, 
 
Planning Proposal for 1 Leicester Street, Chester Hill – Letter of Offer Response 
 
Thank you for providing the revised Letter of Offer dated 22 November 2021 associated with 
the planning proposal at 1 Leicester Street in Chester Hill on the Chester Square Shopping 
Centre site. 
 
Generally the public benefits offered align with those proposed in the Council resolution 
(dated 22 September 2020) with exception of the Affordable Housing offer. The revised 
Affordable Housing offer for up to 5% retained by the proponent for a period of 10 years does 
not align with State policies or Council’s Affordable Housing Strategy for 5% dedicated to 
Council in perpetuity. While the offer is appreciated, Council seeks to work with you on these 
and a number of other matters before a draft Planning Agreement is exhibited. In particular 
we request a revised Letter of Offer that includes the following: 
 

• Provide 5% of additional residential floor space as affordable housing to Council in 
perpetuity (through either dedication to Council or monetary contribution) consistent with 
the South District Plan and the Canterbury Bankstown Affordable Housing Strategy.  

• Amend the items in the Letter of Offer to remove references to providing ‘up to’ a certain 
value. This will provide certainty to the community and Council that the items in the Letter 
of Offer will not be less than what is stated in the Offer.  

 
I note that the Offer includes upgrades to the local traffic network and public domain 
improvements. The details of these components will be informed by the final Public Domain 
Plan and Traffic Report and we look forward to an in-principle agreement on the 
improvements and their inclusion into the draft Planning Agreement before exhibition of the 
planning proposal.  
 
Holdmark’s response to the Urban Design Framework including the key move for Chester 
Hill of widening Frost Lane to support a more pedestrian friendly environment is appreciated 
by Council and we look forward to addressing any issues that may arise moving forward.  
 
A revised response that addresses the above would be appreciated as soon as practicable. 
Once a response to the above matters is received, Council will look to refine these items as 
part of a draft Planning Agreement before exhibition of the planning proposal commences. If 
you require any clarification please contact the project officer, Patrick Lebon on 9707 5593 if 
there are any queries.  
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Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
Mitchell Noble 
Manager, Spatial Planning 
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